 

Mark your calendar for Saturday, March 18th at 10 am.  That's your neighborhood's annual meeting and picnic at the beach park.  Since last year's fun stations and cotton candy machine, etc., were a big hit with the kids, your board has decided to have them here again, along with a port-a-john.  Board members Chuck Hiley and Phil Coffaro will soon repair the kids' swing set that witnesses say much older kids have seen breaking. The Board will supply water and soft drinks, hamburgers and hot dogs for grilling, napkins and paper plates.  We ask you good neighbors to bring a covered dish or two for sharing plus some folding chairs (as you usually do anyway-- thanks!).  Those who wish to, please bring your gas grills and utensils as well.  
 

Is there any issue you'd like to see become more than just a good idea and transform into reality?  At the annual meeting, any issue that gets a majority vote from dues-current attending members can become a new standing rule.  To do this, according to our by-laws, members must put the idea in writing and present it to the board at least 30 days before the annual meeting.  I bring all this up because that deadline is just 2 weeks away.  Putting the idea in writing (such as in an email) keeps things orderly on an agenda and avoids chaos at the meeting.  It also gives everybody some time to consider an idea's pros and cons.  March 18 is also the deadline for remitting your 2006 dues and swapping out for the new facility key (one key works in both boat ramp and beach locks).  Only dues-current members can vote on issues or run for the board.   
     
Also on tap for March 18 is the election of the new 2006-2007 board of directors.  If you'd like to volunteer, please consider yourself welcome. We need new people, new ideas, new energies, new strategies.  Your talents and time are needed!  All that's needed to run for the board is a willingness to help your community, and an hour or two each month (board meetings are the first Wednesdays of each month at 7:00 pm at the Hunt Club-436 Sheriff's Office).  We'd always like to see new faces get involved.
 

Don't forget about Neighborhood Watch, for all those who wish to organize patrols for their particular blocks.  All the necessary info to get started is in the December President's Desk article right here on our website-- your CAWLB website.
 

Your board has now had the required professional preliminary survey done on the boat ramp area.  With near $20K reserved faithfully over several years for the project (above and beyond our balanced budget, thanks to so many of you!), we are poised to gather serious new bids to develop this area into a facility to be proud of.  Be ready at the March 18th meeting to look over the survey and input your ideas.  If we keep to our goal of approximately $30K total, we may be able to launch Phase One of the project as early as the fall.  That of course depends on reaching that goal through your generosity.  
 

Some may ask: why bother improving the facility over what's there now?  Two good answers:  1)  The current facility has serious flaws that are only getting  worse, and 2) Just as getting our dusty, dirt roads paved six years ago greatly increased our area's values and health, so making the facility top notch will further increase our area's values and recreational enjoyment as a desirable waterside community.  In fact, let's make ongoing improvements a cornerstone of our community in every way.  Let's keep pressure on the county to enforce their codes.  Let's keep the canals in top shape, keep our curb appeal strong, keep our area patrolled-- ongoing good stuff like that.  Ultimately, all good things boil down to how dedicated we all are to the hard work of building and maintaining a first class community.  It's really up to us.
 

John Goring
CAWLB President
Feb. 5, 2006   

